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PSEO Student 
Warren finished his junior year and started his senior 
year of high school doing PSEO (Postsecondary 
Enrollment Options) at St. Cloud Community 
College.  He is enrolled in their medium/heavy truck 
technician program (diesel mechanics). 

Warren was selected 
to participate in the 
state skills 
competition where 
he took second place 
in the high school 
division. Started 
working at Plaisted 
Landscape Supply 
helping maintain 
their fleet of trucks 
and trailers. 

He turned 18 this 
past summer. His 
dog Buddy was hoping to get a piece of the cake but 
that wasn't going to happen. 

Warren continues to work on small and large engine 
projects. The word has gotten around in the area that 
he is a "go to" guy to fix small engines. There always 
seems to be one or two projects in the yard or 
driveway. 

He sold the 1977 Ford F150 that he and his friend 
rescued from a neighbor's barn and fixed up. He is 
currently down to only 3 trucks and his commuter car.  

Warren took a long weekend trip to South Dakota. 
One thing he did there was to see the legendary Case 
150 steam traction engine. 

This tractor may only produce 150 horsepower but it 
has pulled 50 bottom plows at the same time. 

Has It Been 40 Years? 
This summer, Arthur celebrated his 40th high school 
graduation with a bunch of his classmates. 

If you don't see him in the picture, he is in the back 
row, middle. He had a good time reconnecting with 
people he hadn't seen in a long time and catching up 
with those he does see more often. 
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Bonnie Turns 14 
Bonnie continues to enjoy playing piano and violin. It 
is enjoyable to hear her practicing and you can hear 
her throughout the house. 

Despite the lack of rain this summer, Bonnie was able 
to keep her garden watered and producing peas, 
beans, and carrots. She was a big help keeping the 
blueberries and raspberries watered. 

Buck Frenzy 
Bonnie went to the dads and kids weekend this 
summer along with Warren and Arthur.  They camped 
out in tents, cooked over the open fire, went hiking, 
threw axes, played Octoball, shot targets, and played 
some midnight golf under a new moon. 

Bonnie shot a high-powered rifle for the first time and 
in one shot, at 100 yards, she hit her target and blew it 
up. 

 

Throughout the year, Warren and Bonnie enjoyed 
playing ultimate Frisbee, king of the raft, and 
broomball.  They both enjoy being outside and being 
with friends. 

 

 

 

 

Happy holidays to all! 

 

Arthur, Barbara, 
Warren, &  Bonnie 


